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PROJECT MEMO:
Morrill’s Crossing

TO:

Sarah Hopkins

FROM:
Pat Carroll

DATE:

May 26, 2006

RE:

Final Landscape Evaluation

We have evaluated the latest response submissions from VHB regarding landscaping and lighting and offer the following comments with respect to applicable Site Plan and Subdivision Standards:

Site Plan

Sec. 14‑526. Standards.

(6)
The on‑site landscaping provides adequate buffering between the development and neighboring properties so as to adequately protect each from any detrimental features of the other;

Response:  


The applicant has provided extensive additional landscaping and fencing along the easterly property line extending to Cambridge Street which should provide adequate buffering of the development from the adjacent residential neighborhood.  

(7)
The site plan minimizes, to the extent feasible, any disturbance or destruction of significant existing vegetation;

Response:  


Significant existing vegetation does not exist on the majority of the site due to past development and improvements which have occurred on the property.  The applicant is preserving critical wetland vegetation along the stream at the east end of the property.  

(9)
The provision for exterior lighting will not be hazardous to motorists traveling on adjacent public streets; is adequate for the safety of occupants or users of the site; and such lighting will not cause significant glare or direct spillover onto adjacent properties and complies with the applicable specifications of the City of Portland Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines;

Response:  


The applicant has provided a site lighting plan options which provide illumination of all vehicular areas as well as most pedestrian circulation areas of the site.  After reviewing the photometrics for both schemes we believe the Alternate Lighting Plan (SL-1A) utilizing 175W MH fixtures provides adequate light levels within the project and be less impact on the neighboring properties.


The lighting plan was reviewed according to the City of Portland Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines and it appears that the proposed lighting meets all standards except the uniformity and illumination levels throughout the project.  However, this office believes that the proposed lighting distribution is adequate to provide safety and is close enough to meeting the standards that the applicable standards can be waived for this project. 

(27) Development located in the B-1, B-1b, B-2, and B-2b zones shall meet the following additional standards. Where noted below, the city encourages adherence to the guidelines contained within the City's Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines, but such adherence is not mandatory in order to meet the standards otherwise set forth herein.

i.
Landscaping and buffers. Standard: In the B-1, B-1b, B-2 and B-2b zones buildings and associated parking areas must be screened to buffer abutting properties. A densely planted landscape buffer and/or fencing will be required to protect neighboring properties from the impacts associated with the development, including lighting, parking, traffic, noise, odor, smoke, or other incompatible uses. Where buildings are setback from the street, a landscaped area must be planted along the front yard street line.

Response:  


The applicant has provided extensive landscaping and fencing along the easterly property line extending to Cambridge Street which should provide adequate buffering of the development from the adjacent residential neighborhood to the east. Additional buffer plantings are proposed along the westerly property line adjacent to the railway which should help screen the development from views and properties along Forest Avenue.  Landscaped areas are provided on Allen Avenue and Cornell Streets along the appropriate front yard street lines.

Subdivision Review: Apartments and Townhouses

(8) Will not have an undue adverse effect on the scenic or natural beauty of the area, aesthetics, historic sites, significant wildlife habitat identified by the department of inland fisheries and wildlife or by the city, or rare and irreplaceable natural areas or any public rights for physical or visual access to the shoreline. For subdivisions within historic districts designated pursuant to article IX of this chapter, the planning board shall apply the standards of section 14‑651(c) of article IX. The planning board may request that the historic preservation committee prepare an evaluation of the proposed subdivision based upon the standards of section 14‑651(c);

Response:  


The proposed development should not adversely affect the natural beauty of the area.  The property is generally vacant land which will be improved and vitalized by the project.  Significant buffers to adjacent natural areas are proposed which will protect wildlife habitat.

B2 Standards

Sec. 14‑186. Other requirements.

All nonresidential uses in the B-2 and B‑2b zone shall meet the requirements of division 25 (space and bulk regulations and exceptions) of this article in addition to the following requirements:

(a)
Landscaping and screening: The site shall be suitably landscaped for parking, surrounding uses and accessory site elements, including storage and solid waste receptacles where required by article IV (subdivisions) and article V (site plan).

Response:  


The applicant has provided extensive landscaping within the parking areas, plantings and fencing along property lines, and service areas of the project.  Dumpster locations are also screened with fencing and plantings.   The proposed landscaping plan should provide an attractive project adequately screened and buffered from adjacent residential neighbors.

Conditional Rezoning


7.
Development Standards.  All site plans in conformance with Exhibit B and Exhibit D (architectural renderings) may be approved by the Planning Board only if, in addition to the dimensional requirements of paragraph 9 and the applicable provisions of article IV (subdivisions) and article V (site plan), the development meets the following additional development standards:

a.
Landscaping:  Development proposals shall include a landscape program that is consistent with the landscaping plan shown on Exhibit B.  All land areas not covered by structures, parking areas, bus facilities or circulation facilities shall be landscaped and maintained.  In order to soften the visual impact of large expanses of pavement in parking lots, vegetation shall be planted or retained in islands or planting strips as shown on Exhibit B.  Development proposals shall include appropriate fencing and/or berming and planting treatment of a dense and continuous nature in order to buffer parking lot visibility from adjacent properties.  

Response:  


The applicant has provided extensive landscaping within the parking areas, plantings and fencing along property lines, and service areas of the project.  This office believes the landscaping standard described above has been met with the proposed plan.

Other Considerations

In review of the latest submissions of landscaping and lighting for Morrills Crossing the applicant has responded appropriately to the previous comments and issued identified in our memos dated March 1, 2006 and March 24, 2006. 

1. Additional landscaping and fencing has been proposed along the easterly property line to aid in increasing the buffer and screening of the project to the adjacent neighbors.

2. The applicant is now proposing tree cutouts and ADA compliant treegrates which are acceptable in providing adequate area for tree growth as well as accessible walkway surfaces for pedestrians.

3. The proposed phasing plan provides adequate commitment to installation of landscape buffers in the initial phase of the project in the event that the Townhomes phase is delayed.

4. Snow storage areas are indicated on the plan and, along with a commitment to excess snow removal, should provide adequate storage for small storms without compromising the landscape plantings.

5. Adequate site improvements such as benches, bike racks, trash receptacles, and drinking fountains are indicated on the plan and will enhance the pedestrian experience of the development.

6. Site lighting alternatives are presented and we would prefer the lighting scheme SL-1A as we think it provides adequate light levels, more uniformity of light distribution, less spillover, and is closer to meeting the City Standards.  We are still concerned regarding the lack of site lighting along the pedestrian walkway behind the Townhouses, as we envision this area as an inviting alternative to walking adjacent to autos and other vehicles on the fronts of the units.  We would recommend that some lighting be added here, perhaps as building mounted lights, assuming they are controlled by timer or photocell and not by individual residents.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  
